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890.  It is the intent of the Legislature, in enacting this article, 
to establish a bicycle transportation system. It is the further 
intent of the Legislature that this transportation system shall be 
designed and developed to achieve the functional commuting needs of 
the employee, student, business person, and shopper as the foremost 
consideration in route selection, to have the physical safety of the 
bicyclist and bicyclist's property as a major planning component, and 
to have the capacity to accommodate bicyclists of all ages and 
skills. 
 
 
890.2.  As used in this chapter, "bicycle" means a device upon which 
any person may ride, propelled exclusively by human power through a 
belt, chain, or gears, and having either two or three wheels in a 
tandem or tricycle arrangement. 
 
 
890.3.  As used in this article, "bicycle commuter" means a person 
making a trip by bicycle primarily for transportation purposes, 
including, but not limited to, travel to work, school, shopping, or 
other destination that is a center of activity, and does not include 
a trip by bicycle primarily for physical exercise or recreation 
without such a destination. 
 
 
 
890.4.  As used in this article, "bikeway" means all facilities that 
provide primarily for bicycle travel. For purposes of this article, 
bikeways shall be categorized as follows: 
   (a) Class I bikeways, such as a "bike path," which provide a 
completely separated right-of-way designated for the exclusive use of 
bicycles and pedestrians with crossflows by motorists minimized. 
   (b) Class II bikeways, such as a "bike lane," which provide a 
restricted right-of-way designated for the exclusive or semiexclusive 
use of bicycles with through travel by motor vehicles or pedestrians 
prohibited, but with vehicle parking and crossflows by pedestrians 
and motorists permitted. 
   (c) Class III bikeways, such as an onstreet or offstreet "bike 
route," which provide a right-of-way designated by signs or permanent 
markings and shared with pedestrians or motorists. 
 
 
 
890.6.  The department, in cooperation with county and city 
governments, shall establish minimum safety design criteria for the 
planning and construction of bikeways and roadways where bicycle 
travel is permitted. The criteria shall include, but not be limited 
to, the design speed of the facility, minimum widths and clearances, 
grade, radius of curvature, pavement surface, actuation of automatic 
traffic control devices, drainage, and general safety. The criteria 
shall be updated biennially, or more often, as needed. 


